
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

May 04, 2021 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, May 04, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Mickey Duncan, 
Matt Johnson, Debra Rudd, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, and City Attorney Ben Leonard 
 
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order and opened with prayer. 
 
Minutes of the April 06, 2021, Board Meeting were distributed to Board Members.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept minutes. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Financial reports for April 2021were presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the reports.   Debra Rudd seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
Several volunteers to help mow the park.  Board requested the Clerk check with the Kentucky League of Cities 
for information. 
 
Nuisance 
 
  
Old Business: 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept the second reading of the new water ordinance. 
Motion seconded by Debra Rudd   Motion carried 
 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to allow Deahl Mowing to bushhog City properties for May & June.  Beginning in July 
the Board will re-evaluate on a month-to-month basis Seconded by Matt Johnson.  Motion Carried    
 
New Business 
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept the KYTC Rural & Municipal Aid contract for 2021.  Seconded by Kenneth Wells 
Motion carried 
 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept the first reading of the 2021-2022 budget.  Seconded by Matt Johnson 
motion carried. 
 
Motion by Debra Rudd to post signs of acknowledgement for Chris Knight.  Second by Kenneth Wells 
 Motion carried.   
 
Motion by Debra Rudd to adjourn at 7:03 p.m.  Kenneth Wells seconded the motion.    Motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be June 01, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. 


